

October 2018

Dear resident,

Work on temporary project offices for the Batemans Bay Bridge replacement project planned from 19 November.

The NSW Government has committed \$274 million to construct the Batemans Bay Bridge replacement project.

John Holland Group is delivering the early work contract and will start work **from 19 November** to build temporary project offices on the site of the former bowling club in the northern section of Mackay Park. This will include the demolition of the existing buildings.

The site will be used for a community information centre, site offices, car parking, workshops and storage areas for materials including equipment, soil and gravel.

Work will include installing fencing and environmental controls, carrying out earth work and demolishing the bowling club, constructing site offices and parking facilities and installing storage facilities.

Our work schedule

Standard hours of work during the demolition and construction of the site will be between **7am** and **6pm**, **Monday** and **Friday**, and from **8am** to **1pm** on **Saturdays**. John Holland may also work on the site outside of standard working hours and will notify the community in advance if this is required. Work on the site will be completed later this year and the site will be used for the duration of the project.

Community information centre

The community information centre will be located within the site and be open to the public later this year. The centre will provide community members with the opportunity to find out more about the project and speak with the project team. The centre will include a visitor car parking and pedestrian and wheelchair access.

The room will be open Monday to Friday, from 9.00 am to 5.00 pm from December 2018.

How will the demolition and construction work affect you?

There may be some noise and disruption associated by the vehicles and machines required for this work including trucks, rollers, mobile cranes, excavators, power generators, hand tools and light vehicles. We will make every effort to minimise impact to the local community and motorists in the area

rms.nsw.gov.au 1

Benefits of this site include convenient access to the information centre for community members, reduced heavy vehicle movements on the highway and on local roads compared to alternate locations and preparation of the site for any future redevelopment of the northern precinct of Mackay Park.

Traffic changes

There may be some temporary traffic changes during the work to ensure safety of workers and motorists. Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs. For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW App.

Layout of site

Note: Map and shaded areas are approximations for general information and illustrative purposes only.



Beach Road Upgrade Works by Council

Eurobodalla Shire Council is carrying out major upgrades to Beach Road including the intersection of Mackay Park and the Princes Highway near the project offices. This work will be taking place from June 2018 to June 2019. We will work closely with council to minimise disruptions. Please contact council for any enquiries regarding the intersection work on 02 4474 1000 or visit www.esc.nsw.gov.au,

Any questions?

If you have any questions or would like more on the Batemans Bay Bridge replacement project please contact our project team on 1800 870 119 or send an email to BatemansBayBridge@jhg.com.au

For more information on our projects, visit www.rms.nsw.gov.au/batemansbaybridge or Facebook.com/PrincesHighwayUpgrade

Thank you for your patience during this important work.



If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 983 657.

rms.nsw.gov.au 2